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Subject: Coverage of community integration services effective January 1, 2022 

September 19, 2022, the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) published the Community Integration Services 
Guide. The guide contains information about the services substance use disorder (SUD) residential 
treatment programs may provide to help individuals transition to an independent community setting: 
 Employment Support Services: Services to help the individual obtain and maintain employment

in the community (OAR 309-019-0105 (44)).
 Housing Support Services: Services to help the individual obtain housing and maintain their

personal health and welfare in an independent community setting (OAR 309-019-0105 (56)).

Programs may bill for covered services provided on or after January 1, 2022. For a complete list of 
community integration services, please refer to the Community Integration Services Guide. 

Why is this happening? 
Oregon’s approved SUD 1115 Demonstration Waiver and related State Plan Amendment allow OHA to 
use federal matching funds to reimburse for these services. 

What should you do? 
SUD programs: Refer to the Community Integration Services Guide for information about service 
eligibility, covered services, billing and Oregon Medicaid provider enrollment. If enrolled with Oregon 
Medicaid, please bill the member’s coordinated care organization (CCO) or OHA for employment support 
and housing support services provided on or after January 1, 2022. 

CCOs: Please review covered services, provider reimbursement schedules and contracts to ensure 
appropriate reimbursement for these services effective January 1, 2022. 

Questions? 
 About fee-for-service reimbursement or provider enrollment: Please call Provider Services at

800-336-6016, or e-mail dmap.providerservices@dhsoha.state.or.us.
 About CCO reimbursement or network participation: Please contact the CCO.
 About the SUD Waiver and related program changes: Please email the SUD Waiver Team.
 CCOs: Please contact your encounter data liaison (for encounter claim questions) or your CCO

account representative for all other inquiries.

Thank you for your continued support of the Oregon Health Plan and the services you provide to our 
members. 
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